

Fallbrook Quilt Guild Newsletter September - 2019

President's Message

Hi Everyone,

How is it already September? This summer has really flown by and now it's time to think of Fall. I love the idea of back to school and cooler weather, not to mention it's football season!

Dixie Johns has lined up Pam Hadfield for a great program and a pyramid workshop for this month.

Our amazing Quilt Show is only a few months away and I encourage everyone to enter a quilt, work on a committee and tell all your family and friends about our show. It's always a real treat to see the creativity and beauty of our own special community of quilters.

Looking forward to seeing you all in September! As always, please bring something for "Show & Tell." It really helps us to get to know and appreciate each other.

Sylvia Williams

SEPTEMBER Jane Larson Chelley Erickson Cindy Stearns 15 Christine Rinaldi 17 Betty Hall 17 Gigi Sartor 18 Julie Parker 25 Nancy Miller Please bring a quilt related item for the Birthda Birthday drawings table!

Programs and Workshops.....Dixie Johns

August program From the attentive looks on your faces as Lyn Mann shared her Head for the Border quilt trunk show, you seemed quite interested. Lyn surely has been around the quilt block and we were lucky to have her share some of her knowledge of how to make a good quilt turn into a great quilt by adding the right border. Thank you for being such an attentive audience.

Fabric Challenge Your enthusiasm for the holiday fabric challenge has been terrific! We have sold all of the 28 fat quarters, and we have had the pleasure to seeing two of the finished items in our show and tell. I look forward to displaying them all at the December meeting. If you are not able to attend the meeting, send your challenge entry with someone who is attending.

5 AND 7 SEPTEMBER



Pam Hadfield (mamapquilts.com) is currently a beginning quilt teacher at Saddleback Community College.

Her quilts have been in Quiltmania and have won awards including Paducah and Road to California.

This month she is teaching two classes at the San Diego Quilt Show where the fee is \$60.

In Pam's trunk show she will share 30 of her quilts. So have your ooohs, and ahhhs warmed up.



Pyramids is the name of her workshop. It is a fun, pieced pattern that is great for learning color values. The opposite triangles of lights and darks gives it multiple dimensional triangular images. Her sample that we've had at our meetings has generated interest, so the workshop is for sure a "go"

3AND 5 OCTOBER



Debbie Gordon (debbiegordondesigns.com) is an accomplished quilter, well seasoned teacher, and published author.

We are fortunate to have her share her lecture topic <u>Beyond the 1/4".</u> Her trunk show will highlight quilting techniques "beyond" quilting a quarter inch from the fabric design or seam. Debbie is passionate about quilting and its contribution to our culture.

Her workshop is Spinning Stars, a tabletopper/wall quilt which is described as follows.:

This wonderful tabletopper is so much fun to make!

You can use a controlled palette of color by using 2 fabrics for the stars, or or you can scrap-it. Using strip-piecing techniques, you will have this tabletopper done in no time! You will also learn a terrific assembly method plus lots of other tricks and tips from Debbie to use in all of your quiltmaking.



Quilt Show News

Calling all quilts! Calling all quilts! The September guild meeting is the last chance to submit your entry forms (the quilts don't have to be finished by then \square).

Please remember that you MUST have your entries in by the meeting in September – September 5. NO ENTRIES will be accepted after that date. Also you MUST have a SIZE on your entry form. If the size is not included (and it can be an estimate if the quilt is not finished), your entry form WILL LNOT BE accepted.

To sign up for the following committees:

Admissions. See JoAnne Russell Food Booth. See Jane Larson Country Store. See Paula Manning Set-Up/Take-Down. See Penny Bottomly White Glove. See Ann Harris

There are three shifts each day: 10:00 AM-12:00 PM, 12:00 PM-2:00 PM, and 2:00 PM-4:00 PM.

Remember that all quilts entered in the show must have a sleeve for hanging. If the quilt is wider than 80", the sleeve must be in two parts.

Also, when you are getting your quilts ready to deliver to the Quilt Collection committee, if the quilt is longer than 90", you must pin up the bottom of the quilt so it won't drag on the floor.

Thanks. Sandy Scott

The deadline is fast approaching – November 1, 2019, to enter a quilt!!

This is a friendly reminder that SCCQG is accepting entries for this exhibit at Road to California, January 23 - 26, 2020. All guild members may enter a quilt. You are challenged to create a quilt that is inspired by this wonderful quilt festival and features a technique that was learned in a Road to California workshop or uses a pattern/book and/or fabric



purchased from a vendor at Road to California during the years 1995 - 2019. The Entry Form is posted on the website that includes needed details.

If you have any questions, contact Stephania Bommarito at questions, contact Stephania Bommarito at questions, contact Stephania Bommarito

QUILTS OF LOVE—-MaryAnne Cardamon

Thank you for your August baby quilt donations:

Bev Aguilar 2
Denise Cohen. 1
Deb Raver. 1
Michelle Wood. 1
Penny Bottomly1



TREASURER'S REPORT August , 2019



Income:

Birthday drawings....\$ 60.00

Cup and a Quarter....\$ 38.00

Door Prize.....\$ 37.00

Membership...... \$ 690.00

Quilt Show-Vendor \$ 75.00

Ways & Means......\$ 480.00

Workshops/pgms...\$ 152.00

Total deposited....\$ 1,532.00

Expenses:

Workshops/

Programs...... \$ 937.45

P.O. Box \$ 92.00

Quilts of Love \$ 25.00

Gifts...... <u>\$ 25.00</u>

Total Expenses....\$ 1,079.45

Barbara Vajda Treasurer

SEPTEMBER HOSPITALITY REPORT

There were *no sign ups* to bring goodies for the September meeting.

If you can, please bring a little something to set out on the table for September's meeting on the 5th.

Thanks to all,

Barbara Vajda



WAYS AND MEANS —Jan Conklin



Thanks to all of the new and old members who have picked up and paid for their Opportunity Quilt Tickets for this new year. There are still about half of you who have not picked them up yet so please stop by the table at the September meeting and do so.

In the month of August we will show the quilt at the Hemet Valley Quilt Guild and also at the San Diego Quilt Show. Plans are in process to show the Opportunity Quilt at the Fallbrook Quilt Show and at Road 2 California in January. We are asking for volunteers to "white glove" at the Road 2 California show to secure our spot to sell tickets. Volunteers working at Road 2 California receive free admission to the show for all 4 days! Several Friendship Groups and individuals have stepped up to work these events, and we encourage other Friendship Groups and individuals to do the same. Please see Sylvia Williams if you are interested in helping the Guild and enjoy a show or event as well.

Remember, it's 30 tickets for \$25 payable when you pick up the tickets. So be sure to bring an extra check, or cash so you can be in the drawing to win it! We look forward to seeing you in September and admire this colorful quilt that will be a fantastic addition to any wall or bed. Opportunity Tickets make great gifts to a quilting friend who has everything.

The Guild depends on sales from the Opportunity Quilt to support all the great speakers and programs throughout the year so we hope you will do your part to continue our wonderful Guild.

Hello Ladies,

We will be finalizing the 2019-2020 Fallbrook Quilt Guild Directory this week. Members who have paid this year's dues are included in the directory.

If you have already paid your dues (or if your renewal form and check are in transit), please let me know as soon as possible.

Or, if you are planning to renew:

1. Please send your form and dues check to our guild P.O.Box listed at the bottom of this form. https://fallbrookquiltguild.com/documents/2018%20Membership%20Application.pdf

And,

2. Please let me know as soon as possible by return email so we can include you in the directory.

Thank you,

Karen Johnston

Fallbrook Quilt Guild Minutes for August 1, 2019

Sylvia Williams called the meeting to order.

Dixie Johns informed the guild of the upcoming workshops.

Lynn Mann gave a talk on borders.

Following the break, Barbara Vajda gave a treasurer's report.

Jan Conklin gave an update for Ways and Means. She reminded members to pick up their tickets for the opportunity quilt. The opportunity quilt will be shown at the San Diego Quilt Show. See Sylvia Williams, if you'd like to help.

Betsy Shirkey still needs help with auction items. There are still quilts to be quilted and bindings to be attached. See Betsy, if you'd like to help.

Next month is your last chance to turn in an entry form for the November quilt show. Sandy Scott asked that everyone get their forms in asap. It creates a lot of work, if everyone waits until the last minute.

Karen Johnston reported that we now have 106 members.

Sylvia Williams was asked by Collette Ford, to remind everyone about the block of the month. Instructions are on the guild website.

The meeting concluded with a raffle from Quilts of Love, Show and Tell, Birthday drawings, Cup and a Quarter, and the Monthly Drawing.

Submitted by Jo Anne Russell



Minutes for the Executive Board Meeting,

August 9, 2019

Meeting was called to order by Sylvia Williams.

Treasurer's report was given by Barbara Vajda.

Jan Conklin let us know that the books are ready for an audit. A committee was formed to include: Jan Conklin, Betsy Shirkey, Barbara Vajda, Sylvia Williams, and Karen Johnston.

Ways and Means update by Jan Conklin. Jan and Sylvia will take the opportunity quilt to the Hemet Guild meeting on August 27th. It will also be displayed at the San Diego Quilt show.

Karen Johnston and Mara Woods are refining the information sheet to hand out to new members. They are also updating the membership list.

Dixie Johns will post pictures of our workshops, hoping to get a good response from non-members. She also talked about evaluating our guest speakers.

Our January, quilts of love workshop will have a new structure. Dixie would like to facilitate more quilts being completed.

For our quilt show, a list of volunteers, that are non-members need to be given to admissions. This is so they can help and not be charged admission.

Submitted by Jo Anne Russell

Welcome to the Fallbrook Quilt Guild

Our purpose is to promote the art and tradition of quilting, share ideas and techniques, educate the public about quilting, and give back to the community.

Membership:

Fees: \$30 annually, begins on July 1. (Joining after January: \$15.)

Your membership entitles you to: Free attendance at meetings with guest speakers. Discount on workshops and at select fabric shops. Newsletter subscription. Membership directory.

Guest pass (\$10 value).

Meetings: 1st Thursday of the month. (Changes if holiday in the first week.)

Fallbrook Community Center, 342 Heald Lane, Fallbrook

Activities noted below start at 6:00 p.m.

Program starts at 6:30 p.m.

At our meetings:

We have a variety of activities that raise funds to pay for Guild speakers, workshops, student scholarships, and to finance our biennial guilt show. Members are encouraged to participate in:

Block of the month: A new focus every month- learn something new.

Cup and Quarter: Donate a mug with several fabric quarters and purchase tickets for a chance to win. **Door Prize**: Purchase tickets for a chance to choose an item on the table. Members donate a prize during their birthday month.

Monthly Drawing: Purchase tickets for a chance to win something made by one of our members.

Opportunity Quilt: Purchase tickets for a chance to win our fabulous guild fundraiser. Members are expected to purchase and either keep or sell 30 tickets (\$25) each year. Drawing held at June Meeting.

Quilts of Love: Kits are available to make a lap size or baby quilt to be given to new babies and Wounded Warriors at Camp Pendleton. Members are asked to work on 2 quilts a year. Completed quilts earn a raffle ticket for quarterly drawings for a quilt shop gift certificate.

Hospitality: Members volunteer to provide an easy-to-eat simple snack for various diets. With 100 members, we would have a great selection if everyone signs up for one meeting a year.

Workshops: Held the Saturday after the monthly meeting. Register in advance at guild meetings.

More info: https://fallbrookquiltguild.com/index.html;

Facebook: Fallbrook Quilt Guild email: guildfallbrookquilt@gmail.com



REMINDER

Next meeting is **SEPTEMBER 5 AT 6:30P** at the Fallbrook Community Center.

Don't forget;

Name tag
Show and Tell Quilts
Quilts of Love
Birthday Girls door prizes



The Newsletter deadline is the 20th of each month. QUILTDLT@AOL.COM — Diane Trappen

www.fallbrookquiltguild.com On Facebook—search Fallbrook Quilt Guild

The Village Quilter Fallbrook Quilt Guild P.O. Box 1704 Fallbrook, CA 92088